
 

 

 

24th November 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

Re: Calendar alterations Autumn term 2020 
 
I hope you are staying well.  As we continue to respond to the continually changing situations in school I am 
writing to update you on some alterations we have had to make to some of our events within the school 
calendar for this term. Most notably, the Sixth Form mock examinations will now begin on Monday 7th 
December and will run until the end of term. It is essential that our sixth form students are able to complete 
at least some of their examinations in the main hall, and to accommodate this we will need to have two year 
groups out of school and learning at home for three days.  This will be as follows: 
 

Monday 7th December – Years 9 & 11 learning remotely 
Tuesday 8th December – Years 8 & 10 learning remotely  
Wednesday 9th December – Years 7 & 8 learning remotely  

 
This will give us the opportunity to rehearse our remote learning strategies in a controlled fashion.  Students 
will receive detailed information prior to these days on how this will work for each of their subjects.  
 
Our annual Carol Service which is usually in Southwark Cathedral will now take place virtually on Thursday 
10th December at 2pm. Students will be dismissed from school at 3pm on this day.  
 
We have also postponed our PSHCE day 2 to facilitate the examinations, and it will now take place on 5th 
January 2021. 
 
Please also be reminded that there is no change to our commuted INSET day, and school is closed this Friday, 
27th November.  
 
Thank you for your continued support of our school and your daughters. Stay safe.  
 
With very best wishes, 

 
Catherine May 
Headteacher  


